RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS

MEETING HELD ON 13TH MARCH, 2001

	
	Agenda Item
	Business



	1.
	Record of Business

(Contact: P.D. Templeton -

793 3018)
	AGREED:
THAT the record of the meeting held on 6th March, 2001, be approved.



	2.
	Irlam and Cadishead Community Action Plan 

(Contact: M. Bleese - 

793 3502)
	Directors commented on the proposals contained in the Irlam and Cadishead Community Action Plan insofar as they affected their Directorate.  

AGREED: THAT the comments of Directors (appended to these minutes) be noted.



	3.
	Kersal/Pendleton/Charlestown Community Action Plan

(Contact:  J. McKinnon -

745 7844)


	Councillor Davina Miller, Chairman of the Kersal/ Pendleton/Charlestown Community Committee submitted the Community Action Plan for that area.

AGREED:
THAT the Council's response to the Action Plan be deferred for two weeks in order to allow Directors to comment on the proposals insofar as they affect their directorate.



	4.
	New Deal for Communities - Bid Submission

(Contact: A. Burnett

793 3449)


	Councillor Bill Hinds, Leader of the Council, submitted a report on the Council's New Deal for Communities Delivery Plan.

AGREED:
THAT the Plan be approved for submission to the Government Office North West.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	5.
	Salford University Estates Strategy 

(Contact: M. Sykes -

793 3600)
	Councillor Ben Wallsworth, M.B.E., Lead Member for Development Services, submitted a joint report (a) containing details of strategic priorities for the development of the University Estate and (b) highlighting the main issues in terms of land, property and the regeneration of neighbouring communities.

Professor Harlow, Vice Chairman of the University, attended and presented the University's views.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the issues raised in the report be noted.



(2) THAT approval be given to work in partnership with the University in order to secure the successful implementation of its strategic priorities and the regeneration objectives of the City Council.



(3) THAT appropriate officers be authorised to form a Joint Steering Group with the University, to contribute to the work of each of the various Project Groups and to report back to Cabinet in due course.

(THE DECISIONS IN (2) AND (3) ABOVE ARE FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)





	6.
	Best Value Review Crime and 

Disorder

(Contact: A. Roberts -

793  3446) 
	Councillor Tony Ullman, Chairman of the Economic and Community Safety Scrutiny Committee submitted a report on the Best Value Review of Crime and Disorder (Section 17) Crime and Disorder Act 1998.

AGREED:     THAT the report and the recommendations contained therein be approved for submission to the Council at their meeting to be held on 21st March, 2001.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR  POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)



	7.
	2001/02 Capital Programme 

(Contact: J. Spink -

793 3230)
	Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report containing details of the proposed 2001/02 Capital Programme. 

AGREED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.

                      (2) THAT an additional allocation of £100K be granted to Environmental Services.

                      (3) THAT approval be given to set an over-programming level of £2.6 M.

                      (4) THAT all Directors be requested to examine spending bids with a view to identifying those schemes whose start dates are sufficiently late in the year as to allow them to be held in reserve for decisions to be taken to proceed in the knowledge of funding being available.

                      (5) THAT a further report be submitted to the meeting of Cabinet to be held on 27th March, 2001. 

(THE DECISIONS IN (2) AND (3) ARE FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)



	8.
	Funding Disabled Access to Council Services

(Contact: D. Brown -

793 3523)
	Councillor Maureen Lea, Lead Member for Personnel Services, submitted a joint report (a) outlining (i) the Authority's obligations in respect of improving public access to Council premises and (ii) the Council's maintenance programme and (b) identifying a means of funding for improved access.

AGREED:
(1) THAT 10% of the current planned maintenance budget i.e. £75,000 be set aside for improvements to disabled access to public buildings for the financial year 2001/02.



(2) THAT a rolling programme of works be established using the criteria for prioritising set out in paragraph 4.4 of the report.



(3) THAT funding be reviewed annually in the light of the amount of the planned maintenance budget, the number of buildings under consideration and any developments in respect of the Disability Discrimination Act, 1995.

(THESE DECISIONS ARE FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	9.
	Manchester Airport plc. Corporate Governance Arrangements

(Contact: J. Willis -

793 3400)

(Councillors Bill Hinds and John Merry each declared an interest in respect of this item)
	The Chief Executive submitted a report outlining proposals for the corporate structure and governance of Manchester Airport plc.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the proposals set out in the report be approved.

                      (2) THAT the Chief Executive, in consultation with the Leader of the Council, be authorised to agree with the other minority Shareholder Councils, the position to be taken by the Council with respect to the allocation of the minority Shareholder’ nominated directorships.

                      (3) THAT the following Members be appointed to serve as a Director and on the Shareholders’ Committee:-

Director – Councillor Hinds (substitute to be appointed)

Shareholders Committee – Councillor Merry (substitute to be appointed)

                       (4) THAT the Chief Executive (or his nominated alternate officer) be authorised to attend meetings of the Shareholders’ Committee with the nominated Member, and in consultation with the nominated Member to take such action as may be appropriate with respect to the Shareholder’ Committee so as to protect the interests of the Council as Shareholder.

(THESE DECISIONS ARE FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	10.
	Local Public Service Agreements

(Contact: Cath Green -

793 3407)
	Councillor Bill Hinds, Leader of the Council, submitted a report seeking agreement to the City Council expressing interest to the Local Government Association in being involved in the next phase of PSA developments.

AGREED:
THAT approval be given to an expression of interest being submitted to the LEA in respect of PSA developments.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	11.

12.

13.

14.

15.
	Fees and Charges

(Contact: J. Roberts -

793 2486)

Contract / Charter Pledges

(Contact : I. Andrew –

793 3157)

Disaster Recovery

(Contact: K. Horton –

793 3900)

Internal Refurbishment Works to properties in Worsley, Mount Skip Phase 3

(Contact: H. Seaton –

737 0551)

Lancastrian Hall
	The Chief Executive submitted a report  containing details of the outcome of the pilot study into the review of fees and charges in respect of the not for profit rental sector.

AGREED:      (1)THAT the recommendations contained within the report be approved.

                       (2) THAT no existing groups should be financially disadvantaged by this review, in particular the existing tenants groups.

                        (3) THAT a further report be submitted on additional guidelines regarding the value of the organisations to the Authority’s priorities during year 2, as part of the cost benefit analysis.

THE DECISION IN (1) IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL

Councillor John Merry, Deputy Leader of the Council, submitted a report containing details of Contract / Charter Pledges for the period 2001-2004.

AGREED: THAT the Contract / Charter Pledges be approved for submission to the City Council

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)

Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report containing a proposal to re-negotiate the contract with Guardian DR Limited to provide ICT Contingency Planning and Disaster Recovery cover for all the City Council’s current hardware.

AGREED: THAT approval be given to enter into a revised contract with Guardian DR Limited to cover the finance e-merge SAP machine until December, 2010 and all other machines until December, 2005.

Councillor Val Burgoyne, Deputy Lead Member for Housing Services, submitted a report on the acceptance of a tender.

AGREED: THAT the tender of City Building Services in the sum of £1,147,185 for the internal refurbishment works at Mount Skip Phase 3 be accepted, on the grounds of most economically advantageous to the City Council.

As instructed by the Chairman this item was deferred for consideration at  a normal meeting of the Cabinet to be held immediately prior to the Members only meeting on 20th March, 2001.
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